
MINUTES FOR AUGUST 19, 2015 
 

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town 
Hall, 3.30 p.m. 

 
Present:  Jim Cerny, Carol White  
 
1.  The July minutes were approved.   
 
2.1 – The budget looks fine so far. We’ve received the July bills for mowing though the lack of 
rain should slow down the required mowing. 
 
2.2 – As Kai’s already done $850 worth of cemetery repair this year, there is only $2150 
remaining in the budget.  Carol has e-mailed him asking him to come talk with us about more 
repair work for this year.  The Trustees like the before and after pictures he’s been taking and 
he’ll continue doing so. 
 
3.1 Lot Sales –  

Harv Levin – 41, 3  
Bob Rais bought lot 3, 4L at Oceanside 
Tell White is in the process of purchasing lot 5, 4L at Oceanside 

 
3.3 – Pending burials/memorial services –  
Bill Williams - cremation, service has been held, burial has not.  It’s up to the family.  Carol gave 
Jim, Bill Williams cremation certificate 
Straw – cement piece is installed 
Poole – Terri is handling the details 
No dates yet for the following:  George Munro, Stella LaRose, Klaussen 
 
4.1 – No response from the TOTF about use of funds at Oceanside so presume that everything 
is OK with them.  They’ll need to set up a more detailed accounting system for the monies which 
will be spent in the future. 
 
4.2 – Frost Cemetery and Historic New England – no progress on the historical marker.  We are 
waiting on HNE. 
 
4.3 – Jim and Carol will work on producing a map of all cemeteries in New Castle for Don 
Graves including obscure, long forgotten ones.  This may not happen until this winter. 
 
4.4 – We postponed discussing the list of Rules and Regulations for New Castle Cemeteries as 
Terri was not at the meeting.   Jim proposes a rule that all monuments must be installed by a 
professional monument installer.  These will be discussed and voted on during the winter. 
 
4.5 – We are going to solicit lawn maintenance bids for next year.  Terri will head this up. 
 
4.6 – There’s a dead tree in the Frost Cemetery which needs to be removed. 
 
 
Next Meeting:  September 16 at 3.30 p.m. 
Carol White, Secretary 


